











NEW HIRE: Jane Bancroft Cook Library to Welcome New Dean

New College of Florida and USF Sarasota-Manatee has named
Brian Doherty as the new Dean of the Jane Bancroft Cook
Library.

Doherty received his bachelor of music degree from
Westminster Choir College, a Master of Arts and a Master of
Library Services from Rutgers and a Ph.D from University of
Kansas. He has been the director of library services at Arizona
State University since 2006. From 2002 to 2006 Doherty was
head of the music library.

Doherty's extensive background covers more than 18 years in
college library administration, planning, budgeting, technology

and grant writing. He will begin his position at the Jane Bancroft Cook Library in July.

Do you have an idea for a presentation? Do you have recommendations for
meeting venues? Do you know someone who would be perfect to speak at a
meeting? Would you like to volunteer your services? If so, please contact
us by calling 813.622.8252 or 352.588.8262, or by sending an email
message to sis@tblc.org or mcarrel@nelson.usf.edu.

Suncoast Information Specialists
c/o Tampa Bay Library Consortium
1202 Tech Boulevard, Suite 202

Tampa, FL 33619

Phone: 813.622.8252
Email: sis@tblc.org
Electronic list: http://tblc.org/sis/list.htm
URL: http://tblc.org/sis/

SIS Officers 2009

President

Jessica Zairo

Everlove & Associates

St. Petersburg, FL

813.476.3310, Jessica@everlove.net

Vice President

Christa Fowler

USF Sarasota-Manatee

Sarasota, FL

941.359.4275, Icfowle2@sar.usf.edu

Secretary

Linda Garrison

Canterbury School of Florida

St. Petersburg, FL

813.894.3743, Indgrr@rocketmail.com

Treasurer

Cheryl Wolfe

Tampa-Hillsborough Public Library
813.273.3608, cmawolfe@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor (appointed)

Marcy Carrel

USF - St Petersburg, Nelson Library

St. Petersburg, FL

727.873.4404, mcarrel@nelson.usf.edu

Webmaster (appointed)

Betsy King

CAE USA

813.887.1658, kingbet@tampabay.rr.com

List Owner (appointed)

Alicia B. Ellison

HCC--Ybor City Campus

Tampa, FL

813.253.7731, aliciasis@yahoo.com

Immediate Past President (2008)
Janine Awai

Tampa, FL

813.789.6484, janawai@gmail.com
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Next Meeting

What: August SIS Meeting and Program

When: Tuesday, August 18
** 2:00 pm — 5:00 pm **

2:00 - 3:00 meal and business meeting
3:00 - 5:00 tour of library and presentation

Tour of Ringling Museum of Art Library
Sarasota, Florida

with librarian, Linda McKee

Where: Ringling Museum of Art Library
5401 Bay Shore Road
Sarasota, Florida 34243

Food: Please indicate whether you will be eating. Catered by local café for
$10 per person. Also, let us know if you would like a vegetarian meal.
The meal includes a sandwich, chips and a drink.

RSVP: Please send RSVP's to Christa Fowler, Icfowle2@sar.usf.edu

Directions: http://www.ringling.org/Plan2.aspx?id=448

Links: http://www.ringling.org/ArtLibrary2.aspx?id=432

And, Check out Facebook:
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Sarasota-FL/The-John-and-Mable-
Ringling-Museum-of-Art-Library/90928624476?ref=ts
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SIS / Suncoast Information Specialists
Program and Meeting
June 17, 2009
MINUTES - Unapproved (once approved, minutes will be posted on the SIS website)
Unapproved

The June meeting and program of the Florida Suncoast Information Specialists was
held on Wednesday, June 17, 2009 at The Florida Orchestra music library in St.
Petersburg. A total of about 40 members and guests were in attendance. The
evening began with informal networking and registration in the music library at 5:30.
Catered box lunches from Panera were distributed. The dinner, meeting and
programs were held in a nearby conference room.

Welcome and Introductions

At about 6:10 pm, President Jessica Zairo Riggins opened the meeting by thanking
Ella Fredrickson and library members of The Florida Orchestra for hosting the June
meeting and program of SIS. Jessica then invited all those in attendance to
introduce themselves to the group.

Approval of Minutes

A draft of the April meeting minutes has been posted on the SIS web site and were
included the May/June INFO newsletter that was sent out over the SIS listserv. After
a vote of those members in attendance, the April minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Cheryl Wolfe was not able to attend the meeting. Jessica read the
treasurer’s report and reported a balance of $772.37. Also, there are currently 95
paid members.

Announcements

Jessica announced that SIS is now on Facebook and has 69 friends through the
service. She also encouraged members to send invitations to other librarians, post
links, and get involved.

Jessica introduced the two SIS FLA scholarship winters in attendance - Mary Keesling
and Bridgitte Woodley - who both expressed their gratitude to SIS. The third
scholarship winner, Ann Marie Maloney, was awarded an SLA travel grant and is
currently attending the SLA conference in Washington, DC. Caroline Reed added
that she met with all three SIS FLA scholarship winners during the FLA conference in
April.

Jessica asked for any other announcements. She announced that she was awarded a
grant to attend the AALL conference in Washington, DC.

Announcements about library events, promotions, jobs openings, grants awarded,
and other library miscellany should be sent to the SIS newsletter editor, Marcy
Carrel.

New Business

There was no new business. Jessica then introduced the evening’s speaker, Ella
Fredrickson, principal librarian at the Florida Orchestra.
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Program
Ella Fredrickson, principal librarian at The Florida Orchestra, distributed handouts,

gave a lively slide presentation, and responded to questions from attendees. Her
presentation was well received by all. The program concluded with some activities
back in the music library.

The meeting adjourned and the program concluded about 8:00 pm.

DRAFT
Submitted June 21, 2009
Marcy Carrel

June Program at The Florida Orchestra music library

Ella Fredrickson, principal librarian at The Florida Orchestra
(TFO), was the featured speaker and host for the June SIS
Meeting and Program at the Florida Orchestra music library in
downtown St. Petersburg. The program boasted one of the
highest attendance levels for an SIS program!

Janine Awai, immediate past president of SIS, had established
contact with Ella last year through David Rogers, Artistic
Director at TFO. SIS President Jessica Riggins and SIS Vice-President Christa Fowler
then coordinated the event. All are to be commended for their roles in bringing
about a wonderful program, well-received by those in attendance.

Ella began the evening with an informal tour of The Florida Orchestra music library,
located on the fourth floor of the St. Petersburg College Downtown Center in
downtown St. Petersburg. After registration, attendees gathered their catered-meals
and settled in an adjacent conference room. Each attendee also received a creative
origami-style folder with handouts on music librarianship, MOLA-Major Orchestra
Librarians’ Association, and some “fun facts” about The Florida Orchestra.

Following the dinner and SIS business meeting, Ella began her presentation with a
brief musical slide show that she has used in the larger orchestra community to
explain the role and functions of the music librarian. She also discussed her personal
transition from performing musician to music librarian. MOLA-Major Orchestra
Librarians’ Association has been a valuable networking organization, through which
she met her mentor, the principal librarian at the National Symphony Orchestra in
Washington, DC.

The music collection of TFO includes print music, as well as audio archives and a
print reference collection. Ella discussed some of the conservation methods she
employs for the collection. For example, to cut costs, the library uses acid-free
FedEx envelopes (turned inside out) to store print music. She also uses a re-
purposed tackle box to transport emergency preservation supplies to the different
orchestra venues. Transportation and logistics have been an important part of her
work with TFO over the years. Ella was very involved in the design and construction
of the music library in the new TFO offices and she shared photos and stories from
that process.
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Ella discussed several general areas of her work as a music librarian, including music
research; music acquisition (including copyright and licensing); music copying &
editing (including software and manual methods); and music preparation. The TFO
library also received a large donation of LPs and they are working on a digitization
project to create a “"Music Box” listening lab. In addition, Ella and her library
assistant Sarah are undertaking an archival collection of print TFO programs. Ella
encouraged interruptions throughout her talk and her formal slide presentation was
peppered with personal anecdotes from her many years of experience with TFO.
Afterward, she responded to more questions from attendees before breaking and
heading back to the library just before 8:00 pm.

For those attendees who still had a little time to spare, Ella had devised a team
‘scavenger hunt’ game to become acquainted with her library. A few quick group
photos were snapped as the evening ran down and SIS members and attendees
thanked Ella for a wonderful program.

Thank you Ella!

Here are a few of the “fun facts” from The Florida Orchestra
music library:
= Average number of individual music parts handled by the
librarians during one season - 21,000
* Number of titles to date in the Music Collection - 1,137
* Average number of titles performed in one season - 4000
= Number of hours spent on music preparation for 2008-09
Masterworks #14 program - 130+

-

After the presentation, Ella Fredrickson (in red) is surrounded by
a few of the happy program attendees in The Florida Orchestra’s
music library.

SIS-INFO Page 4 of 6 May / June 2009



ANNOUNCEMENTS

Job announcements, promotions, upcoming library events.......
Please share your news, successes, and achievements with the
group. All it takes is an email: Marcy Carrel, mcarrel@nelson.usf.edu

NEWS: (July 21, 2009) The New College Library Association,
which provides direct financial support to the Jane Bancroft Cook
Library at New College of Florida, has made a $100,000 gift to the
library. The generous donation was based on the Library
Association’s fundraising efforts during the 2008-09 fiscal year,
which ended on June 30, 2009. The funds will be used to
continue to build the library’s extensive collection of books as well
as other education materials, including CDs, videos and
interactive media.

NEWS: The staff of Jane Bancroft Cook Library (New College
of Florida and USF-Sarasota-Manatee) surprised Doug
Langston with a lunch on Monday, June 29th in appreciation
of his ten months as Interim Dean.

ACHIEVEMENTS: Jessica Zairo Riggins (current SIS president) received a student
grant to attend the AALL-American Association of Law Libraries annual conference in
Washington, DC, July 25-28, 2009. Congratulations Jessica!
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Do you have an idea for a presentation? Do you have recommendations for
meeting venues? Do you know someone who would be perfect to speak at a
meeting? Would you like to volunteer your services? If so, please contact
us by calling 813.622.8252 or 352.588.8262, or by sending an email
message to sis@tblc.org or mcarrel@nelson.usf.edu.

Phone: 813.622.8252
Email: sis@tblc.org
Electronic list: http://tblc.org/sis/list.htm
URL: http://tblc.org/sis/

Suncoast Information Specialists
c¢/o Tampa Bay Library Consortium
1202 Tech Boulevard, Suite 202
Tampa, FL 33619

SIS Officers 2009

President

Jessica Zairo

Everlove & Associates

St. Petersburg, FL

813.476.3310, Jessica@everlove.net

Vice President

Christa Fowler

USF - Sarasota-Manatee

Sarasota, FL

941.359.4275, Icfowle2@sar.usf.edu

Secretary

Linda Garrison

Canterbury School of Florida

St. Petersburg, FL

813.894.3743, Indgrr@rocketmail.com

Treasurer

Cheryl Wolfe

Tampa-Hillsborough Public Library
813.273.3608, cmawolfe@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor (appointed)

Marcy Carrel

USF—St Petersburg, Nelson Library

St. Petersburg, FL

727.873.4404, mcarrel@nelson.usf.edu

Webmaster (appointed)

Betsy King

CAE USA

813.887.1658, kingbet@tampabay.rr.com

List Owner (appointed)

Alicia B. Ellison

HCC--Ybor City Campus

Tampa, FL

813.253.7731, aliciasis@yahoo.com

Immediate Past President (2008)
Janine Awai

Tampa, FL

813.789.6484, janawai@gmail.com
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Suncoast Information
Specialists

SIS INFO Vol. 24, No. 5 Sept / Oct 2009

October SIS Meeting

What "Technology Petting Zoo"
Election of 2010 Officers
Check out some of the high and low tech gadgets that our group is using. See what's
new, what works, what doesn't; iPhones, other smart phones, MP3 players, digital
cameras, speakers, camcorders, ebooks, bluetooth devices, thumb drives, and more.
Share your own toys, and learn about others!

When Tuesday, October 13, 2009

Where Stetson University College of Law Library
1401 61st Street South
Gulfport, Florida 33707
727.562.7800

Time 5:30 - 8:00 p.m.
5:30-6:00 Meet and greet / networking
6:00 - 8:00 Meal and Business Meeting
The program will commence after the Business meeting.

RSVP RSVP by Friday, October 9, 2009 to Christa Fowler:
Icfowle2@sar.usf.edu.
Please indicate if you will or will not be eating. Late reservations will be
accepted only as space allows.

Food Boxed meal, at $10.00 per person. The meal includes meat or vegetarian

(Optional) sandwich, with potato chips, cookie, fruit cup and drinks. If you RSVP to
eat, please consider it an obligation to pay even if you cannot make the
meeting.

Directions http://www.law.stetson.edu/tmpl/about/internal-1.aspx?id=308

2010 SIS Elections

The following slate of officers is presented for vote at the October 13, 2009 meeting:

President Christa Fowler (stepping up from Vice-President)
Secretary Linda Garrison

Vice President Hal Harman (continuing to serve for another year)
Treasurer Joan Sadlowski

Special thanks to Caroline Reed, who headed the Nominating Committee.

SIS Info, Oct 2009



Previous Meeting

Tuesday, August 18, 2009
The Ringling Museum of Art Library Sarasota, FL
Draft of Minutes

A total of about 45 members and guests were in attendance. The event began with informal
networking and registration in the library at 2:00 pm. Catered box lunches were provided,
followed by a short business meeting and then guided tours of the Ringling Museum of Art
Library.

Welcome and Introductions

At about 2:40 pm, President Jessica Zairo Riggins opened the meeting by thanking the
Ringling Museum of Art Library for agreeing to host the meeting and program. Jessica
explained that the library director, Linda McKee, had broken her foot over the weekend and
therefore her assistant Artis would be leading the program and library tours. Jessica then
invited all those in attendance to introduce themselves to the group.

Approval of Minutes

Jessica announced that a draft of the June meeting minutes has been posted on the SIS
website and are also included in the July/August INFO newsletter. A vote to approve the
minutes will be postponed until members have had a chance to review and notify the board
of any changes.

Treasurer's Report
Treasurer Cheryl Wolfe reported that we received one new member and just reached the
100 member level.

New Business

Jessica announced a call for volunteers for upcoming open positions: SIS Vice President,
Treasurer, and Newsletter Editor. The Vice-President and Treasurer positions are elected
positions; Newsletter Editor is an appointed position. There were no immediate volunteers.
A nominating committee will be formed to lead the selection process. Several members,
including Betsy King, Caroline Reed, and Jessica Zairo spoke about the benefits of
participating in SIS and the importance of giving back to the profession. Jessica announced
that there will be a meeting in October, but no details were available yet. The December
meeting and program will be the holiday social event in collaboration with CFALL (Central
Florida Association of Law Librarians.) Details are to follow.

Announcements

Marcy Carrel announced that she will be leaving SIS and USFSP for a position in
Washington, DC. USFSP has not yet determined if, how, or when her position as business
reference librarian might be filled. A member announced that USF will be hosting a series of
events in conjunction with the upcoming "Fall of the Wall" celebration. Some events will
coincide with German Oktoberfest celebrations. Caroline Reed announced that the new
library dean, Brian Doherty, has begun at New College in Sarasota. There is also a new
Academic Resource Center being established with grant funds within the library. Nora
Everlove announced that she was married in July. Jessica announced that the Hillsborough
County Law Library recently faced a major funding challenge. A vote was taken and it was
decided that the library will remain open.
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Program

Jessica introduced Artis and other staff from the Ringling Museum of Art Library as the
group moved into the reading room of the library. Artis gave a brief overview of the library
and then divided the group into two groups which toured the library collections and building.
The tour included the reference collection, periodical, rare books room and Mr. Ringling's
personal collection. Members and guests asked numerous questions throughout the tour.
Afterward, the group thanked Artis and the library staff for their time and generosity. The
meeting was adjourned, and the program concluded about 4:00 pm. An Executive Officers'
meeting was scheduled immediately afterward.

DRAFT, Submitted August 21, 2009 by Marcy Carrel
(see approved minutes on SIS website)

Please share your...

* Announcements - Job announcements, promotions, upcoming library events, your
news, successes and achievements

* Ideas - Do you have an idea for a presentation? Do you have recommendations for
meeting venues? Do you know someone who would be perfect to speak at a
meeting? Would you like to volunteer your services? If so, please contact us by
calling 813.622.8252 or 352.588.8262, sending an email message to sis@tblc.org ,
or contacting one of the SIS officers.
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Suncoast Information Specialists
c/o Tampa Bay Library Consortium
1202 Tech Boulevard, Suite 202

Tampa, FL 33619
Phone: 813.622.8252
Email: sis@tblc.org

Electronic list: http://tblc.org/sis/list.htm

URL: http://tblc.org/sis/

Officers - SIS 2009

President

Jessica Zairo
Everlove & Associates
St. Petersburg, FL
813.476.3310,
Jessica@everlove.net

Vice President

Christa Fowler

USF Sarasota-Manatee
St. Petersburg, FL
813.476.3310
Icfowle2@sar.usf.edu

Secretary

Linda Garrison

Canterbury School of Florida
St. Petersburg, FL
813.894.3743
Indgrr@rocketmail.com

Treasurer

Cheryl Wolfe

Tampa-Hillsborough Public Library
813.273.3608
cmawolfe@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor (appointed)
Barbara Wiesenberg
813.220.4200
bwiesenberg@gmail.com

Webmaster (appointed)
Betsy King

CAE USA

813.887.1658
kingbet@tampabay.rr.com

List Owner (appointed)
Alicia B. Ellison
HCC--Ybor City Campus
Tampa, FL
813.253.7731
aliciasis@yahoo.com

Immediate Past President (2008)
Janine Awai

Tampa, FL

813.789.6484
janawai@gmail.com
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Suncoast Information
Specialists

SIS INFO Volume 24, Number 6 Nov / Dec. 2009

What Annual December SIS/CFALL Holiday Mixer

When Monday, December 7, 2009

Where Columbia Cafe in the Tampa Bay History
Center

801 Old Water Street (Channelside)
Tampa, FL 33602
813.226.0097

Time 5:30 - ? p.m.

Food Dutch Treat Dinner

Order from the menu:

http://www.columbiarestaurant.com/pdfs/
Cafe_Menu_feb 09.pdf

Directions http://www.tampabayhistorycenter.org/columbia.html
http://www.columbiarestaurant.com/cafe.as

SIS Info, Nov./Dec. 2009
Volume 24, Number 6, Page 1
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Previous Meeting's Minutes

(Unapproved)

The October 13, 2009 of the Suncoast Information Specialists was held at the Stetson University
College of Law Library. The meeting's theme was "Technology Petting Zoo." 27 members were in
attendance. The meeting commenced with registration and informal networking. Boxed dinners were
served. The minutes are as follows:

Welcome and Introductions
The meeting was called to order by President Jessica Zairo Riggins at 6:15, who thanked

the Stetson librarians for hosting the event. Members and guests introduced
themselves.

Approval of Minutes

Minutes from the June and August meetings were moved, seconded and approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Wolfe announced a balance of $862. Cheryl encouraged members to consider
renewing their memberships early. Membership is due every January, is still $5.00 per
year, and is tax deductible.

Elections

The president, Jessica Zairo Riggins, put forward to membership the slate of 2010
officers and called for a vote. The motion was accepted and seconded.

Suncoast Information Specialists 2010 Officers

President: Christa Fowler
Vice President: Hal Harmon
Secretary: Linda Garrison
Treasurer: Joan Sadlowski

Note: Let the minutes reflect Treasurer Cheryl Wolfe will transfer ownership of the SIS
bank account to Treasurer Elect Joan Sadlowski.

SIS Info, Nov./Dec. 2009
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Previous Meeting's Minutes Continued
(Unapproved)
New Business
e The SIS Holiday Mixer will be at the Columbia Café in the Tampa Bay History
Center, Channelside, on December 7, 2009. Details are to follow.

e Members of SIS are welcome to attend the TBLC Annual meeting on November
6 at the Tampa Bay History Center.

e The Florida chapter of SLA will be hosting a workshop, Libraries of the Future,
November 13, 12:00 p.m. at USF Polytechnic in Lakeland. The meeting is open
to everyone, including members of SIS. Congratulations to Sharon Schwerzel,
SIS Webmaster Betsy King, and Liz Bumgarner, who will be honored for their
many outstanding contributions to the chapter.

e The February SIS meeting will be at CAE in Tampa. The topic will be Social
Networking and Media. Details are to follow.

e There was a discussion about future speakers at SIS meetings. Alan Peterson, a
prison librarian, was one name suggested.

Announcements

e SIS is on Facebook, with 84 members at SIS Info post
time. http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=19952808186

e Anita Lindsay distributed information on localshopl.com, a networking site which
offers free postings on the net-site. Register to get free discounts at participating
businesses.

e Barbara Wiesenberg is the now SIS's newsletter editor.

e Ann Marie Maloney graduated USF with an MA in Library and Information Science
last August and is now Librarian at Galen School of Nursing.

e There will be a BAAIS meeting at St. Paul's in Clearwater on October 15.
Program
e "Technology Petting Zoo." Members brought an assortment of gadgets they use
in their professional and private lives. Pros and cons, likes and dislikes were

shared.

e The meeting was dismissed at approximately 8:00 p.m. Those able to stay later
were treated to a wonderful tour of the Stetson Law Library.

Acknowledgement

e A special "thank you" to Anita Lindsay who provided each attendee with a
beautiful holiday ornament completely made with recycled material.

DRAFT:
Submitted November 1, 2009
Linda Garrison

SIS Info, Nov./Dec. 2009
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http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=19952808186

The Florida and Caribbean Chapter of Special Libraries Association held a fall workshop in Lakeland,
FL, on November 13, 2009. The workshop's theme was "Libraries of the Future." Speakers discussed
the importance of libraries in identifying and incorporating emerging technologies to address and
facilitate ever-changing end-user needs such as mobile devices, cloud computing, remote access and
social networking. During the awards luncheon, Betsy King was awarded the 2008 President's Award
from the SLA Chapter. Betsy received this honor for all the work she had preformed for the SLA over
the years. To read more about Betsy and her accomplishments go to:

http://slafc.cites.fsu.edu/index.cfm?fuseaction=features.list or
http://slafc.cites.fsu.edu/index.cfm?fuseaction=features.view&featur|D=20

Please share your...

e Announcements - Job announcements, promotions, upcoming library events,
your news, successes and achievements

e Ideas - Do you have an idea for a presentation? Do you have recommendations
for meeting venues? Do you know someone who would be perfect to speak at a
meeting? Would you like to volunteer your services? If so, please contact us by
calling 813.622.8252 or 352.588.8262, sending an email message
to sis@tblc.org, or contacting one of the SIS officers.
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Suncoast Information Specialists

c/o Tampa Bay Library Consortium
1202 Tech Boulevard, Suite 202
Tampa, FL 33619

Phone: 813.622.8252

Email: sis@tblc.org

Electronic list: http://tblc.org/sis/list.htm
URL: http://tblc.org/sis/

Officers - SIS 2009

President

Jessica Zairo
Everlove & Associates
St. Petersburg, FL
813.476.3310,
Jessica@everlove.net

Vice President

Christa Fowler

USF Sarasota-Manatee
St. Petersburg, FL
813.476.3310
Icfowle2@sar.usf.edu

Secretary

Linda Garrison

Canterbury School of Florida
St. Petersburg, FL
813.894.3743
Indgrr@rocketmail.com

Treasurer

Cheryl Wolfe

Tampa-Hillsborough Public Library
813.273.3608
cmawolfe@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor (appointed)
Barbara Wiesenberg
813.220.4200
bwiesenberg@gmail.com

Webmaster (appointed)
Betsy King

CAE USA

813.887.1658
kingbet@tampabay.rr.com

List Owner (appointed)
Alicia B. Ellison
HCC--Ybor City Campus
Tampa, FL
813.253.7731
aliciasis@yahoo.com

Immediate Past President (2008)
Janine Awai

Tampa, FL

813.789.6484
janawai@gmail.com
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